SPRINKLER FITTERS AND APPRENTICES

LOCAL 483

Stanley M. Smith Business Manager

Michael Murphy Organizer OF THE UNITED ASSOCIATION OF PLUMBERS, PIPEFITTERS AND SPRINKLER FITTERS OF THE UNITED STATES AND CANADA AFL-CIO



Business Agents Richard R. Mangan Tony Santana Tony Rodriguez

September 25, 2012

Dear Brothers/Sisters:

There will be a Special Called Meeting on Wednesday, October 17, 2012. We will discuss and vote on a re-allocation of our Special Assessments. As you know, we currently pay assessments of one dollar twenty-five cents (\$1.25); one dollar (\$1.00) to Market Recovery, twenty cents (\$.20) to our Building Mortgage and five cents (\$.05) is for the UA PEC Fund.

I am happy to report that we will have our Building paid off in the next six (6) to eight (8) months. As was promised, now that we have achieved that goal, we should reduce the Special Assessments by twenty cents (\$.20).

All dues and assessments that are paid to the Local Union must come from our gross hourly wage, so when the Special Assessment is reallocated the net wage will be higher. We will also be clarifying this with our contractors in the coming weeks.

Please plan on attending this very important Special Called Meeting.

Fraternally,

SPRINKLER FITTERS & APPRENTICE

STANKY M. SMITH

Business Manager/Financial Secretary